Minutes of the Bryn-Rose Civic Association Meeting of May 24, 2012

The Bryn-Rose Civic Association met in the Radnor United Methodist Church, 930 Conestoga Road, Rosemont, Pennsylvania at 7:00 P.M. on the above date.

Present

Bob Adams, President; Peggy Gaskins, Treasurer: Lynn Ellis, Recording Secretary; and members

Minutes of April 26, 2012

Sue Norcini motioned to approve the minutes as written. Seconded by Gina Bezdziecki, the minutes were approved.

Treasurer's Report

As of March 22, 2012, our total was 448.22. Fishing rods for prizes for the children at the Youth Trout Derby, which was \$40. and was reimbursed to Mr. Adams on April 20.

Old Business

A notice of suspension was issued on the property on Garrett Avenue with the five student renters. Our Police Superintendent, Bill Colarulo, and the housing inspector, Bill Miller, investigated the overcrowding and trash complaints there. The Rental House Appeals Board will hear that appeal on June 5 at 6:30 p.m. at the Municipal Building on Iven Avenue. Any photos of problems should be forwarded to Township Solicitor, John Rice, Esquire, at IRice@grimlaw.com prior to the hearing.

There seems to be too many students in 113 Summitt Terrace and there still seems to be some student housing problems on Brook Street, Merion Avenue, Warner Avenue, Prospect Avenue, Glenbrook Avenue and County Line Road. some of these street are in Lower Merion Township, which illustrates how wide spread the problem is in our smaller neighborhoods.

What is happening at 120 Garrett Avenue, which can not be converted into a restaurant as the new owner had planned?

Announcements

Radnor Library's film series continues on June 8 with "Fireflies in the Garden" at 1:30 p.m. "Super 8" is the movie selection for July 6^{th} .

Our Concert in Rosemont's Macrone Park will be held on the evening of July 18th from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. The band will be Main Line School of Rock Delta Squad.

Next Meeting

Our next meeting will be held on June 28, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. All residents are welcome.

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Ellis